Ref : Alfa/ATRIUM/3113.




              17th December 2008.

The Secretary

The Atrium Owners Association

22 Kalashetra Road, Thiruvanmiyur,

Chennai – 600 041.

Dear Sir,

Sub :
Breakdown Due to Unprecedented Rain During Last Fortnight.

We thank you for the courtesy extended to the undersigned and our Manager 

Mr. M.R.Lingam B.E during our visit to Atrium on your request .

We wish to bring to your kind notice the following points:

1. There was heavy Rainfall for one week in the city during the last fortnight.

2. Due to this unprecedented Rainfall , there was heavy water logging all 

Over and this resulted in water seepage into the lift shaft pits up to sill level in the basement area.

3. There was also water seepage from the Machine Room and into the shaft 

walls.

4. We had instructed that under the present conditions , No Lift has to be
Operated and this was conveyed to the facility Manager and Mr. Vijayan.

5. Even Three Days back our technician has showed the above persons that 
Because of dampness on the walls etc there was leakage of current in Block “M”.


We will not allow the lift to be operated till the entire  water dries up and 



 there is no leakage of current etc. The safety of the passenger is our main 

                          concern.                                                                                                    
6. During these period residents still want the lifts to be operated against 

Our orders and  some lifts were working without our knowledge and many 

Of your residents have been constantly threatening us.

7. As and when the water seepage has totally dried up, we will put the Lift into  operation except the Lifts in blocks “M” & “R”.

8.        Yesterday when we checked up the lifts in blocks “M” & “R” we found 

That due to water seepage and dampness the V3F Module in Block “M”

has became defective which has to be replaced immediately.

We are herewith enclosing the extracts from items(f) & (g) of the AMC Conditions which is self explanatory .

We also wish to bring to your kind notice that so far no payment has been made for our Bill No: 2043, Dated: 24-07-2008 for the earlier V3F Module Supplied , which is pending for the last 4 (Four) Months.
We have been time & again giving warning regarding the unprecedent rains and its effects on the lift at Atrium Premises , but in vain.

We regret to bring to your kind notice that your committee members have asked KONE staff to come and inspect the Lifts without informing us service the Annual Maintenance Contract is Still with us . This is totally against business ethics which was carried out by your earlier committee also.

Once again this has been repeated and your committee members still insist that they would contact KONE again.

In view of this attitude of your committee members we are constrained to withdraw our selves from the AMC Forthwith. 
Kindly release our outstanding Bill Amount and also allow us to remove our Two Numbers  of V3F Module in operation in the complex.
The Technician stationed exclusively for you at your premises is hereby withdrawn with immediate effect.

We hope that we have made our stand clear.

Thanking you and assuring  you of our Best Services at all times.  

Yours faithfully,

For ALFA ELEVATORS,

M. RAHAMED ALI

Encl:
Extract of item “F” & “G” of AMC.

